
        Maysville, Mo. 

September 18, 2017 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

Commissioner’s Room 9:00 A.M. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, East District Commissioner Garry McFee, West District Commissioner, Kyle 

White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek. 

  

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison and those in attendance said a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to accept the agenda as presented as well as minutes from 

the September 18
th

  meeting 
 
with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. Motion carried.   

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison discussed the need for fuel at the County Barn. Discussed was the need to have 

the tanks checked before filling with fuel. 

 

David Brown, Dallas Township discussed brush letters and the process of how they are done. He advised the 

Commission that Dallas now has 2 motor grader operators to take care of the roads. He stated 2 patrons were upset over 

brush letters and were not going to comply. It was later noted by road & bridge that work had been started on these 2 

particular areas. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised she had received the quote from CTS to fix the h/c units in the courtroom and 

deputies office. The Commission will meet with CTS in the very near future to discuss the quote and what the process to 

get this done will entail.  

 

Prosecutor, Erik Tate met with the Commission to discuss concerns the Commission had as well as Erik had concerns on 

how comp time was being handled. County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised she would check to make sure it was being 

done correctly and get back to Erik. 

 

Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission to update them on the past week and the final settlement on the sale he 

recently had. All monies due him will go into his Civil Fund. 

 

Bill Saunder, Colfax Township had question concerning a concrete tube and he was advised to get in touch with Bill 

Gray of the road & bridge department.  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss his department and work they were doing 

around the county. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the BRO paperwork for the Commission to review and Presiding Commissioner, 

Harold Allison to sign. She also reminded them of their NW Commissioner meeting to be held Thursday September 21 

in Jamesport Missouri. DeKalb County will be the next host of this meeting to be held in December.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised she had gotten in touch with the State Auditor’s Office and her office per them was 

handling comp time correctly. She was still waiting on an opinion from Attorney Ivan Schraeder which she will have for 

the next meeting of the Commission.  

 

Country Harvest was a success and the Commission appreciates all of those that work to keep the Courthouse grounds  

make this a successful event year after year in the County. 

 

District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to adjourn with Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison making 

the second. Motion carried. . 

 

Meeting adjourned until September 18. 

 

 

 

 

 


